MC/08/19

PROPERTY CONSENTS MANAGEMENT PROCESS: PILOT EXERCISE

1.
The 2007 Conference affirmed developments in procedures to deal with property consents that were reported to it and directed the Council to approve the further work on them that is required (Resolution 41/11 as in Daily Record 7/22/15).

2.
Much work has been done since the Conference to develop detailed processes to implement the principles of those procedures (including new, electronic processes for dealing with proposals for which consent is requested). A member of the Team has been designated as project manager for this work; and a working group that is accountable to the Joint Secretaries Group has been established that consists of staff, District Property Secretaries and other interested parties. The Trustees for Methodist Church Purposes (TMCP) have been consulted throughout. 

3.
The time has now come when the new procedures can be tried out (as promised at the Conference) in a Pilot Exercise. The Nottingham and Derby District has offered to take part in this from March 2008, and negotiations are under way for another District to become involved before Conference 2008. Appropriate support will be given to the districts concerned that take part in this way.
4.
Being involved in the Pilot Exercise means that applications for approval of Property and related schemes in that district will be treated as requests for consent and put through the new procedures.  That in turn means that they will not comply with all the details of the current Standing Orders. As only the Conference can suspend Standing Orders, the Council is asked to authorise the districts concerned taking part in the Pilot Exercise. TMCP supports this move. The 2008 Conference will be asked to endorse the Council’s act retrospectively. 

5.
New Standing Orders for the new consents procedures will be brought to the 2008 Conference.

6.
The name of a further district or districts that will take part in the Pilot Exercise will be brought to the 2008 Conference.     

 

RESOLUTION

The Council authorises the Nottingham and Derby District to take part in a Pilot Exercise for the new Property Consent procedures during the connexional year 2007-8. 

 

